Strathbungo Society

Minutes of Committee Meeting

Monday 20th March 2006

Held at 1901 Bar and Brasserie
Present: Kevin Kane, Laura Jones, Matthew Moodie, Andrew Downie, Stephen Lamb, Gary Clark, Anita Clark, Scot Mackay,  Stuart Masterton, Lesley MacCallum, Andrew Greg, Lynne Flower, Joanna Murphy

1.
Welcome and Apologies
Kevin welcomed the group to the meeting. Laura passed on apologies from Jean Mackenzie.

2.
Minutes and Matters Arising
February's minutes were approved.

3.
Finance
The current balance is £1220.08. To be added to this are the revenues from the coffee break, which should take the total to £1432.80.  

Lynne also pointed out that there was still Liz's bill to come in for designing the newsletter.

Lynne has looked into Gift Aid. She stated that the Society was likely to meet the criteria, which would mean we could claim back in tax 28p for every £1 donated to the society. This can be backdated to 6th April 2000.

To register, the society would need to apply to the new charity regulator with our constitution, aims and the provisions made for administration and record-keeping.

Registering for Gift Aid might mean some alterations in the way the Society works. For example, we couldn't offer free calendars to Friends donating £12 a year.

Andrew Downie informed the society that he'd recently had contact with NTrust who wish to audit the accounts for the Back Lanes Pilot. As there has been no movement on this project as yet, the money has been simply gathering interest in a high-interest account. However, it was pointed out that as Joanna M was no longer treasurer, the auditor would need to approve new signatories for cheques.

Lynne has discovered that she cannot become a cheque signatory to the standard Society account without the current signatories being present. The committee discussed this issue and agreed that Kevin, Laura and Lynne should liaise to find a suitable time to attend the Bank to become signatories.

ACTION: Laura to e-mail constitution to Lynne.

ACTION: Lynne to look into application process. If any changes need to be made to the constitution, they would need to to be done at the June AGM,

ACTION: Kevin, Laura and Lynne to arrange a meeting at the bank

4.
Communications

(i) Calendar
The calendar is no longer selling and is in Kevin's basement.

(ii) Newsletter

The newsletter arrived from the printer on Wednesday and was admirably and efficiently distributed by Andrew and Stephen. Joanna received a complaint from residents on Carswell Gardens that receiving their copy in the middle of the night on Friday didn't allow them time to prepare for the Coffee Break.

Most issues had been distributed by Thursday evening and there had been a flurry of response on the traffic articles and one resident had got in touch to ask for help with hedge trimming.

Laura announced that the next issue would be at the end of the May, to coincide with pre-publicity for the AGM and Bungo In The Back Lanes. Kevin suggested that the traffic issue be the main topic at the AGM, with a representative from Land Services being invited to speak.

The running order is to encompass:

Andrew and Gary's railings article, an article on the Strathbungo Parish Church development (due for completion on April 28th), an item on Scottish Ballet moving to the Tramway, responses to the Traffic Management articles

Joanna asked whether issues were still being posted to key contacts, such as Malcolm Cunning and Mohammed Sarwar. Laura had not been aware that this was done but would ask Sharon to forward her postal distribution list to Andrew D and Stephen L.

ACTION: Laura to contact Sharon re: postal distribution list

ACTION: Kevin to contact Land Services to request a speaker for the AGM.

5.
Back lanes Pilot

Stephen Lamb reported a positive response from the Council to his letter on the Back Lanes Pilot. He and Kevin have been invited to meet with Gerry Gillespie.

Stephen has been looking at the drainage t. It does appear that the pilot could take advantage of the existing public sewer and extend the scheme halfway down Marywood Square. This would have the advantage of bringing more residents into the scheme and make it more viable for adoption by the Council.

The aim of meeting with the council is to agree a reduced specification and get them to take more responsibility.

Kevin suggested the correspondence thus far should be copied to Malcolm Cunning.

ACTION: Stephen to copy correspondence to Malcolm

ACTION: Stephen and Kevin to arrange meeting with Gerry Gillespie.
6.
Events
Spring Coffee Break
The coffee break brought in £267.74, The total spent was £87.64. The total profit was £180.10
On the whole the coffee break was a success. Scott Mackay felt it was a great opportunity to meet more Strathbungo neighbours. There were more volunteers than usual at this event, making it go smoothly.

Kevin said it felt quieter than previous events but it appeared that people lingered longer.

BITBL

The date chosen of June 17th seems to be problematic for a number of reasons. In particular, Jazz Co is already booked for the West End Festival on that date. Joanna said that they were free the following weekend, although Joe would not be able to attend.

After some discussion, it was agreed that if Jazz Co were available on the 24th and could be booked, then the date would be moved. If they are till unable to attend the event, the date will remain the same.

Regular attendees have already been contacted. In particular, Laura Davy has offered to host the kids' garden again.

Andrew Greg is happy to host the architectural walk but suggested it begin earlier, 12.30, so that it finishes while events are still going on.

The committee discussed new ideas for the day. Joanna said there would be a chocolate fountain, SL is to contact the bee man and Laura had a Gardens resident who might offer belly dancing classes if a sunny garden became available.

Laura M is planning on hosting a stall selling photographic prints of Strathbungo.

Kevin was keen to concentrate on improving the flow through the lanes this year. 

Anita suggested contacting the face painter who works at the Farmer's Market and similar people.

It was acknowledged that some of the best events in the past have been spontaneous ides conjured up by residents - from snail racing to smoothie-making! It was felt that publicity should encourage people to open their back gardens and ensure they knew that they didn't need to let the society know what they were planning unless they wanted to appear on the publicity.

ACTION: Joanna and Lynne (for cheque writing!) to co-ordinate

ACTION: All to think of further ideas and people/places to approach for prizes etc
7. 
Aob

Nithsdale Rd bar awnings

1901 and the Titwood Bar have both applied for planning permission to install awnings outside their premises. It is believed that the New Regent is planning to follow suit. A number of concerned residents have contacted the Society to express their concerns that this is a method of getting around the smoking ban and will increase noise pollution in the area.

Thus far, Laura has encouraged residents to contact the council directly as individuals.

The Society could object on the basis of awnings not being in keeping with the area, especially if they are to be used for advertising and having them in place my ruin the feel of the area.

Scott, using his planning experience, has offered to draft an objection on behalf of the society on these grounds.

ACTION: Scott to draft letter to planning dept.

New Roads Sub-committee. 

Gary's article in the newsletter and traffic issues in general has generated a keen response from a number of residents. In order to harness this enthusiasm it was suggested by Laura that the Environment Committee be expanded to be a Roads Committee. It was felt by Kevin that this distinction was too narrow. Instead, the committee looking at the roads and traffic issues and the back lanes project should be a Physical Environment Committee. Gary planned to get the new members along to discuss ideas such as fire hydrants, home zones and the car share scheme. Kevin also pointed out that this group could look into funding for railings. It was suggested that the next meeting be used to look at issues of organisation, such as new officers and committees in advance of the AGM.

Midge-raking

Scott mentioned the midge-raking problem at the Community Council meeting. The police seemed disinterested but it is a crime and can be reported.

Welcome pack

Scott
 suggested that the society, in conjunction with local estate agents, should consider putting together welcome packs to be given to new residents. The committee felt this was an excellent idea. ACTION: All to think of items to put into a welcome pack.

Water pressure

Since the water mains upgrade a number of residents have experienced problems with their water pressure. The committee received a letter from Chris Jay. It appears that this is not an isolated problem but we only have anecdotal evidence from Joanna M, Scott M and Lesley M. Stephen lamb also mentioned that a few residents still have earth-bonded electricity supplies

Litter Collection

Anita suggested that it would improve the area of we were to organise a littler collecting day. It was agreed that this would be helpful but would need to be promoted using lamppost signs unless it was to wait until June. May weekend was suggested as a possible date. Joanna suggested publicising the event in G41 that will be published on April 15th.

ACTION: All to agree date for litter collection.

ACTION: Laura to put date in G41.

The next committee meeting will be held at 7.30pm on 

Monday April 2006, the Snug at ‘1901’, Nithsdale Road.
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